
 
Staff Policy: Personal Appearance 

Because each employee acts as a representative of the University when interacting with 

students, other employees, or other members of or visitors to the UP community, the 

University expects employees to be dressed and groomed appropriately for their positions. As 

such, employees are expected to maintain appropriate personal dress and hygiene 

standards. While the University has no official dress code, employees are expected to exercise 

good judgment regarding matters of personal hygiene and appropriate attire. If a supervisor 

determines that an employee is not meeting departmental expectations, he or she will bring 

the matter to the employee's attention. 

 


